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Presidentôs Letter  

This month marks the 100th monthly NAHC newsletter I have had the privilege to edit. I assumed this 
responsibility in the summer of 2006 (the lesson here - be careful when you volunteer) and for the past 
8+ years have published one for our members and community on or about the first of every month.  

When originally considering this milestone, I thought it might be fun (for me) to create an issue more in 
the genre of ñThe Onion,ò by using parody, sarcasm, and humor to make light of the issues and 
opportunities in our community. While my inner self would have gotten some fleeting enjoyment from 
this departure from the norm, my more mature self prevailed. Aside from the new title block above, this 
monthôs format and content will continue in the same vein as prior months. 

Taking liberties with the newsletter would not be fair. This is not my newsletter; it belongs to you, the 
Confederationôs members and friends. The content hopefully provides you with the information needed 
to better understand what is happening in our community and what the Confederation is all about. We 
are rabidly non-partisan, and, in the eloquent words of my good friend Dr. Bob Buckman, our goal is 
connecting people to what matters most - each other, neighbor to neighbor. 

The Confederation is all about volunteers. I rely heavily on the time and talents of the 13 members of 
our Board of Directors. Beyond our third Saturday of the month meetings, Board members are 
involved in the community, serving on other boards and commissions. In their spare time they attend 
meetings and events around town, take the communityôs pulse, and report back at our Board meetings 
on issues which should be shared or may need the Confederationôs awareness and consideration. 

We have a lot of ground to cover and we could use a few more folks on the Board to help us out. Let 
me know if you might be interested. I promise that raising your hand only becomes an 8+ year 
commitment if that is what you want.  

I hope to see you at our meeting on the 15th! Weôre moving across the street for November to the 
Tavern at the Pre-Emption House and we thank Naper Settlement for their hospitality! 

Bob Fischer 
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation  

mailto:rafischer1@aol.com


  

2 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

November Meeting Focuses on School Finances  
Your next NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, November 15th at 8:00 AM (for 
coffee and networking) in the Pre-Emption House Tavern at Naper Settlement. 

An annual rite of Spring in our community and others across Illinois is homeowners complaining about 
their real estate tax bill. Accounting for 70% or more of the total, local school districts are targets for 
the lionôs share of this grumbling. While some moans are understandable, the reality is the decisions 
that led to the tax bill were made six months prior to bill receipt during the preparation of the annual 
budget and tax levy request. These discussions, even though open to the public, culminate in 
resolutions typically passed with very little interest or input from these same unhappy taxpayers. 
Whether more concerned with upcoming holiday preparations, or just unwilling to study budgets and 
spreadsheets, voters and property owners typically stay away early in the deliberations and prefer to 
sound alarms only when property tax bills show up in their mailbox and it is too late for action. 

With these thoughts in mind, the Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation has invited the 
superintendents of local districts 203 and 204 to our November meeting to share with our 
members where they see their respective budgets heading and what factors drive decisions regarding 
increasing their levy. While next yearôs budgets will still be a work in progress, having the districtsô 
leaders on hand to provide an understanding of how they approach 
levy increases will be a really good use of a November Saturday 
morning. 

Coffee and networking for this meeting will be sponsored by the 
Indian Prairie Educational Foundation. The Indian Prairie 
Educational Foundation enriches education for District 204 
students.  Since 1988, they have provided $3.5 million in 
programming support and sponsor the A+ Award (staff recognition 
program and their annual Signature Event at Wentz Hall (mark 
your calendar for this yearôs on March 20, 2015). 

Keep an eye on the website, www.napervillehomeowners.com, for more details. 

 

 

Confederation Reaches  Out to Legislators on SB 2664 
As originally written, Illinois SB 2664 was a bad law for condo owners current in their assessments. It 
moved the liability for past due association assessments from the unit owner (or mortgage holder) in a 
foreclosure to the balance of the assessment paying owners within the Association. Governor Quinn 
agreed with the NAHC that this was unfair and issued an amendatory veto keeping the onus for past 

due assessments on sellers and not on neighbors.  

The original version of SB2664, if turned into law, may create a 
dangerous precedent for Common Interest Community Associations 
(e.g. HOA's) as well as the Condo Associations featured in the bill. 
We recently learned that a motion will be introduced in the Fall Veto 
(lame duck) session to oveturn the Governor's changes and reinstate 
the original language. As authorized by the membership in 
September, we reached out to our area Senators and 
Representatives and asked that they not support this motion and 
instead sustain the governor's Amendatory Veto.  

Here is what we had to say:  

It has come to our attention that a motion will be filed in the upcoming November session of the State 
Legislature to override the Governor's amendatory veto of Senate Bill 2664.  

http://www.napervillehomeowners.com/
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While this proposed legislation initially received wide support from Realtors, bankers, lawyers and 
creditors, this did not mean that it was a good law for hard working property owners. Many 
condominium owners will, as a result of this original proposal, find themselves paying for the failures of 
some of their peers, increasing their own costs of ownership while providing an easy path for 
speculators and investors to join common interest communities without bearing the costs associated 
with this privilege.  

The amendments proposed by the governor reduce 
these inequities. Regular assessments to owners in 
common interest associations go well beyond covering 
day-to-day costs of the association. Assessments are 
also the vehicle by which associations manage and 
maintain the reserve funds used for major projects and 
property upgrades including roofs, common areas, 
parking, and more. It is essential that all property owners 
equitably pay into these funds as all owners benefit from 
their uses.  

The consequence of overturning the amendatory veto 
and enacting the original version of this otherwise well-
meaning proposal is effectively giving a free ride to 
distressed sale purchasers while unfairly increasing 
assessments for condominium unit owners who currently 
pay their operating assessments on time each month. By 
holding this fiscally responsible group accountable for 
the failure of some of their peers, an increased burden 
will be placed on them, exacerbating financial concerns 
for many who already may be struggling to keep up with 
their current level of assessments.  
This original legislation addressed what is basically a 
notification and due diligence issue by creating financial 
burdens on otherwise not-involved parties.  

A better solution that does not burden hard working 
citizens, current in their assessments, is needed. For the good of the condominium associations and 
their members, we urge you to sustain the amendatory veto on SB 2664.  

We encourage our members to contact their Senators and Representatives on this as well! 

 

Prescription Drug Drop Box Program Successfully Disposing 
of Unused Medications 
In the six months since launched, Napervilleôs Prescription Drug Drop Box Program at the Cityôs 10 
fire stations has successfully kept more than 1,000 pounds of unused prescription drugs out of 
landfills, area waterways and the hands of those who may abuse them. An additional almost 180 
pounds collected at the Police Departmentôs drug drop box have also been diverted.  

ñIn the interest of public safety, it is absolutely critical that we curb the abuse of drugs in the 
community, including prescription medications,ò Police Chief Robert Marshall said. ñThis large amount 
of medications collected shows that Naperville needs this program, embraces this program and uses 
this successful program. In one two-week period, the department took in 70 pounds of prescription 
medications alone. By working together ï residents, families, parents and children ï we can safely 
dispose of these drugs in a way that will protect the environment and ensure that our children do not 
use them in an abusive manner.ò 
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The Prescription Drug Drop Box Program allows the public to safely and 
anonymously dispose of unused prescription drugs at one of the Cityôs 10 
fire stations on a 24-hour, seven days a week basis. An additional drop box 
is located inside the Cityôs Police Department lobby, 1350 Aurora Ave., and 
available during normal lobby hours of 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. Monday through 
Friday. 

Through the program, which began on April 22, 2014, every Naperville fire 
station has a sealed drop box located outside of the building in which the 
public can place their unused/expired prescription or over-the-counter 
medication. The public cannot dispose of needles or other syringes 

through this program. Only prescription and over-the-counter medications 
will be collected. The drop boxes cannot accept larger sized prescription 
bottles; in those cases, the public should dispose of just the medication 

itself in the drop box. The Police Department drop box will not accept needles, syringes or liquids. 

The Cityôs Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) facility, currently located behind Fire Station No. 4 at 
1979 Brookdale Road and open on Saturdays and Sundays from 9 a.m. 
to 2 p.m., is continuing to accept unused prescription medication as well. 

Napervilleôs fire stations are located at:  
¶ Fire Station No. 1: 964 E. Chicago Ave. 
¶ Fire Station No. 2: 601 E. Bailey Rd. 
¶ Fire Station No. 3: 1803 N. Washington St. 
¶ Fire Station No. 4: 1971 Brookdale Rd. 
¶ Fire Station No. 5: 2191 Plainfield-Naperville Rd. 
¶ Fire Station No. 6: 2808 103rd St. 
¶ Fire Station No.7: 1380 Aurora Ave. 
¶ Fire Station No. 8: 1320 Modaff Rd. 
¶ Fire Station No. 9: 1144 W. Ogden Ave. 
¶ Fire Station No. 10: 3201 95th St. 

ñOur drug drop box program is meeting and exceeding our goals,ò Fire Chief Mark Puknaitis said. ñAs 
this program has shown, it is absolutely critical to provide safe and anonymous ways for people to get 
rid of unused prescription drugs, as statistics continue to tell us one of the main starting points for drug 
abuse is unused prescription drugs kept in the home. Iôm proud that the Fire Department has taken in 
more than 1,000 pounds of prescription drugs that otherwise could have been disposed of in ways that 
could end up in the hands of children or contaminate our water system, which are just a few of the 
problems these expired drugs cause our community.ò 

 

 

Illinois House Candidate Forum is on YouTube 

If you are still making up your mind on which candidate deserves your vote in the Illinois House 
elections, check out our October first Candidates Forum that featured candidates vying for votes in the 
41st, 81st, and 84th Illinois House Districts. 

Check it out on YouTube at http://youtu.be/JuAC9B0hHVA.  It is also being replayed on Naperville's 
Public Access Station WCNC (Channel 6 WOW, Channel 10 Comcast, and Channel 99 AT&T). Go to 
http://www.naperville.il.us/emplibrary/WCNCMonthlySchedule.pdf to check the schedule 

 

http://youtu.be/JuAC9B0hHVA
http://www.naperville.il.us/emplibrary/WCNCMonthlySchedule.pdf
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Using Sustainable Landscaping ï Considerations for 
Homeownersô Associations 
With summer maintenance coming to an end, now is a good time to think about changing the 
landscaping used in your associationôs common areas. 

The green spaces of homeowners associations, office campuses, industrial parks, schools, park 
districts and other large properties are expensive and complex to maintain. These large landscapes 
also can make a real difference in the 
health of people and ecosystems. 

Sustainable landscapingðchanging 
practices to reduce these landscapesô 
adverse impacts on the environment and make them easier to care forðcan be beneficial to property 
owners, the surrounding community and the planet. 

ñRetrofitting Large Landscapes for Sustainabilityò is The Morton Arboretumôs online handbook for 
property owners, managers, and residents. The handbook is based on the idea that all parts of the 
landscape are interconnected and any changeðeven a small oneðcan improve the entire property, 
reduce its management budget, and help the environment at large.  

It addresses such topics as landscaping around ponds to reduce erosion and goose problems; 
choosing tree species that are pest-resistant and resilient; reducing lawn area for lower mowing costs; 
changing display plantings to perennials and native plants that require less upkeep; and enlisting 
residentsô and tenantsô support for sustainable landscaping changes. 

The document was developed by The Morton Arboretumôs Community Trees Program with the help of 
a large advisory committee of property managers, residents and board members of community 
associations, landscape architects, landscape contractors, government agencies, nonprofits, and 
other partners. A full list of the committee can be found in the Acknowledgements section of the 
handbook. The work was funded by the US Forest Service. 

The 96-page handbook can be downloaded in its entirety, but each of the seven chapters, addressing 
a particular aspect of design and maintenance of large landscapes, is self-contained and also can be 
downloaded separately. More information and links for downloading the handbook are available at: 
http://www.mortonarb.org//trees-plants/community-trees-program/community-tree-
resources/sustainable-large-landscapes  

 

  

NAHC Briefs ï News You Can Use!  
A gourmet dinner paired with five exquisite wines 
awaits attendees at Naperville CARESôs Ninth 
annual Toasting for a Cause. It will be held at 
Sullivanôs Steakhouse in downtown Naperville on 
Monday, November 3, 2014, from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m.  

Guests will enjoy a five course meal consisting of 
dishes including a first course of smoked salmon 
wrapped asparagus topped with quail egg, a second 
course of seared scallops over a coconut risotto, a 
third course of spinach salad consisting of baby 
spinach, red onion, goat cheese, pear and honey 
roasted shallots with a lemon vinaigrette, a fourth 

course of filet mignon served with hariot vert green beans and a fifth course of white chocolate and 
raspberry cheesecake. Each course will be expertly paired with a wine from Murphy-Goode Winery.  

http://www.mortonarb.org/trees-plants/community-trees-program/community-tree-resources/sustainable-large-landscapes
http://www.mortonarb.org/trees-plants/community-trees-program/community-tree-resources/sustainable-large-landscapes
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The evening will also feature auction items and a raffle. Guests will also have the opportunity to 
support the programs of Naperville CARES by becoming CARESGivers during the evening. 

Reservations are $125.00 per person; $65.00 of each ticket goes directly to support CARES and is 
tax-deductible. Seating is limited for this exclusive event at Sullivanôs Steakhouse, 244 S. Main Street, 
Naperville. Register online at www.napervillecares.org/events or call (630) 369-0200.  

-0- 
DuPage County Stormwater Management is encouraging residents and business owners to complete 

a brief survey regarding water quality in the Countyôs 
waterways. Stormwater Management is conducting the survey 
to measure public awareness of stormwater runoff and its effect 
on local streams and rivers. In an effort to attain healthier 
waterways nationwide, public education about water quality is 
among activities mandated by the Clean Water Act. 

Responses will be used to create and modify water quality 
outreach materials, which are aimed at educating residents on 
ways to reduce pollution in the Countyôs waterways. The end 
goal is to make local rivers and streams supportive of both 
aquatic life and recreational uses. 

The survey is available through the end of November 
at www.surveymonkey.com/s/dpcwaterquality. 

 -0- 
The Naperville Municipal Bandôs Fall Concert titled ñAnniversariesò will be held at 3 p.m. Sunday, 
Nov. 9 at Wentz Concert Hall, 171 E. Chicago Ave., Naperville. Admission is free. 

Itôs the 200th anniversary of the Star Spangled Banner and the band will be playing two versions: the 
1859 version considered not singable and the official Armed Forces arrangement, which is the one 
sung today. Itôs the 100th anniversary of World War I and the band will be playing the ñOver There 
Fantasyò and ñOn the Quarterdeck March.ò In honor of the 150th anniversary of Arlington National 
Cemetery, the band will play a new composition titled, ñArlington,ò composed by Paul Murtha, and 
accompanied by a video presentation, 
developed by Veronica Porter of 
Porter Presentations. Expect some 
spectacular marches and maybe even 
an appearance by the maestro as it is 
the 160th anniversary of John Philip 
Sousaôs birth. Itôs also the 
anniversaries of beloved movie classics ñGone with the Windò (75th) and ñMary Poppinsò (50th). 

Bassoonist Peter Kolkay returns to his hometown and will play two bassoon solos. Kolkay attended 
Jefferson Junior High School when Naperville Municipal Band Director Ron Keller taught there. Kolkay 
originally was an oboe player, but with five oboe players in the band, Dr. Keller asked his young 
student to consider changing to bassoon and he blossomed with the new instrument.   

Today, Kolkay is called ñstunningly virtuosicò by The New York Times and ñsuperbò by The 
Washington Post. He claimed first prize at the Concert Artists Guild International Competition in 2002 
and was awarded an Avery Fisher Career Grant in 2004. He is an Artist of the Chamber Music Society 
of Lincoln Center and a member of the IRIS Orchestra in Germantown, Tenn. He holds a bachelorôs 
degree from Lawrence University in Appleton, Wis., a masterôs degree from the Eastman School of 
Music and a doctorate from Yale University. He is associate professor of bassoon at the Blair School 
of Music at Vanderbilt University. 

For more information, visit www.napervilleband.org or call (630) 778-9994. 
 

 -0- 
 

http://www.napervillecares.org/events
https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/dpcwaterquality
http://www.napervilleband.org/
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-0- 
As it celebrates its 15th Anniversary of serving local families in crisis, Naperville CARES is pleased to 
announce the establishment of a new agency endowment fund at The DuPage Community 

Foundation which will allow the agency to develop a planned giving 
strategy and provide the agency with a vehicle to receive non-cash 
assets such as stock and real estate holdings.   

 ñThe establishment of this endowment will ensure the future of 
Naperville CARES and provide our donors with the option of providing 
a gift that will keep on giving well into the future, and/or the opportunity 

to fund the needs of the moment such as operating and program funding,ò said Janet Derrick, CARES 
Executive Director.   

Rebecca Obarski, a board member and chair of the Endowment Committee stated, ñAs the board was 
working through the strategic plan for the agency it was determined that a key component of a long-
range funding strategy was the establishment of an endowment.  We are extremely grateful to The 
DuPage Community Foundation for their expertise and guidance during this process and to the board 
of Naperville CARES which has provided leadership with 100% of the board members providing the 
initial funding to set up the endowment.ò  

  -0- 
Petitions for candidacy for the 2015 Naperville municipal election are available in the City Clerk's 

Office at the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle St. To qualify as a candidate, you must be a 
registered voter of the City of Naperville and have resided within the corporate 
limits of the City for at least one year. Petitions for nomination are filed with 
the City Clerk's Office. The filing period will take place from 9 a.m. to 5 
p.m. Monday, November 17, 2014, through Monday, November 24, 
2014, excluding weekend days.  

A Consolidated Primary Election will be held on Tuesday, February 24, 
2015, if more than four candidates file for any one office/seat (including Parks Board, 
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School Boards, Townships) or if there are more than 34 candidates for Council or four candidates for 
Mayor. The Consolidated Election will take place on Tuesday, April 7, 2015.   

Up for election in 2015 are the four-year position of Mayor and all eight City Council positions. All eight 
positions are up for election in 2015 due to the decision made by voters in 2013 to retain the existing 
"at-large" system of Council representation. This action reversed a 2010 referendum question that 
called for the establishment of districts by 2015. 

There will also be elections for some Township positionsand  School Boards (e.g. 203, 204, COD). 
Check with these entities for detals on petitions, filing periods, and more. 

 In 2015, each voter will be able to select eight at-large City Council representatives in addition to 
voting for the Mayor. Districts will not be implemented.  

The length of Council terms will be decided by the total number of votes received. In 2015, the four 
Council candidates who receive the most votes will serve four-year terms and these seats will be up 
for election again in 2019. The next four individuals to receive the most votes will serve two-year 
terms. In 2017, the seats of the individuals who served two-year terms will be up for election as a four-
year term. These actions are necessary to once again stagger Council terms and have half of the 
Council elected every two years. The Mayoral seat was not impacted in any way by the districting 
process and remains a four-year term.  

For more information contact the City Clerk's Office, (630) 305-5300.  
-0- 

Petition packets for the 2015 Naperville Park District Board of Park Commissioners election will 

be ready for pickup by interested Park Board candidates beginning Tuesday, 
September 23, 2014.  

Packets may be picked up from 8:30 a.m. -5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday at the 
Park District Administration Building at 320 W. Jackson Ave. at the desk of Jacki Stern, 
Executive Administrative Assistant/Local Election Official. 

Three positions will be up for election on April 7, 2015; newly elected commissioners will serve four-
year terms. Rich Janor, Ron Ory and Marie Todd hold the three positions that will expire in April 2015. 

Those who wish to run for a seat on the Board must be at least 18 years of age and a Naperville Park 
District resident for at least one year prior to the election. A minimum of 335 signatures ðtwo percent 
of the 16,741 ballots cast in the last Park District electionðare required to complete the Nonpartisan 
Petition for Nomination. The official filing dates are Monday through Friday, December 15 through 19 
and Monday, December 22, 2014. For more information, please call Jacki Stern at 630-848-3502.  

-0- 
Procedures for the coming April 7, 2015, Board of Education Elections have changed significantly. 

For example, instead of picking up and filing nomination petition forms at their local school district 
office, candidates must do so with the DuPage County Election Commission.  

The period for filing nominating papers runs from December 15 to December 22, 2014.  

District 204 will have three seats up for election in 2015. Candidates are elected to serve a four-year 

term. (Seats are currently held by Lori Price, Jusatin Karubas, and Mark Rising.) 

Three District 203 Board seats will be on the April Ballot in District 203 (Seats are currently held by 

Terry Fielden, Mike Jaensch, and Suzyn Price). 

Three College of DuPage Board of Trustees seats will be on the ballot (Seats are currently held by 
Allison O'Donnell, Kim Savage, and Nancy Svoboda). 

For more information, contact the DuPage County Election Commission, 630-407-5600.  
-0- 

Fall means it is time for leaf pickup. Napervilleôs curbside leaf collection schedule provides every 
neighborhood with collection opportunities, weather permitting. Two pick-ups are scheduled in 
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November. To participate, residents rake leaves into the street next to the curb in front of the house, 
avoiding storm drains, at the beginning of each leaf collection cycle. 

Leaves must be raked into the street by 6 a.m. on the following dates: 
Á November 3 
Á November 17 

Crews collect leaves in front of each home once during each two-week collection 
cycle. For example, residents must rake leaves into the street by 6 a.m. November 3, 

however, crews may not reach your neighborhood to pick-up leaves until Nov. 15. 

The city encourages residents to take advantage of the free bagged collection 
program. The bagging program, provided through Allied Waste, allows residents to dispose yard 
waste bags without yard waste stickers each week on their normal trash collection day. This free 
bagged collection program is available from November 3 through December 12, 2014. All bagged and 
bundled yardwaste collection will end on December 12. Collection will resume on March 16, 2015. 

For unincorporated areas, check with your township for their pick up schedule and programs. 

-0- 
The City of Naperville is constructing the Loomis Street Watermain Improvement Project. The 

project is scheduled to be completed in two phases along Loomis Street, with construction anticipated 
to last into early December. 

Phase II Construction will include Continued two-way closure of Sleight Street from North Avenue to 
4th Avenue as well as a  closure of 4th Avenue from Loomis to Sleight Streets to all traffic except 
vehicles accessing the Southeast Commuter Parking Lot along 4 th Avenue. 

 
This project will replace more than 1,800 feet of watermain that is 80 
years old and approaching the end of its useful life.   

Construction work of this type involves excavation with heavy 
equipment, trucking, noise and dust. The City will attempt to minimize 
disruption caused by this construction work as much as possible. 
Residents of the affected area and commuters utilizing the Southeast 

Commuter Parking Lot should anticipate several road closures, lane restrictions and detours 
throughout the duration of the project. 

Phase II will last until Tuesday, December 2. All dates are subject to change pending weather and 
other unforeseen delays. All work will be conducted during the hours of 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. daily. 

During Phase II, the Southeast Commuter Parking Lot will experience rolling closures of no more than 
20 commuter parking spaces at a time. Plan ahead and adjust your travel schedules accordingly. 

All construction is weather dependent; notice of schedule changes as well as more information will be 
posted to the project webpage at www.naperville.il.us/loomiswm.aspx,  

-0- 
District 204 needs judges for the 2015 District Science Fairs. 

Judges do not have to work in a scientific field, but it is helpful if 
judges understand how a Science Fair works. Having a degree 
in science isn't as necessary as having an understanding of 
kids. Judges are needed for the following dates and locations:  

Neuqua Valley High School; Saturday, January 24, 2015, 8 to 
11:30 a.m.  - For NVHS, Scullen, Crone, and Gregory  

Metea Valley High School; Saturday, January 31, 2015, 8 to 11:30 a.m. For MVHS, WVHS, Granger, 
Hill, Still, and Fischer 

If you are interested in volunteering, complete the form at Science Fair Judges.  

This event is made possible through funding from the Indian Prairie Educational Foundation.   

http://www.naperville.il.us/loomiswm.aspx
http://ipsdweb.ipsd.org/Forms/SciFair.aspx
http://www.ipef204.org/
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-0- 
On October 17th the City of Naperville and Naperville Fire Department informed residents that there is 
no immediate known threat that the citizens, visitors, and/or healthcare workers in the City of 
Naperville are at risk of exposure to the Ebola virus. However, the Naperville Fire Department is 

being proactive by establishing protocols to ensure a safe environment for our residents, patients, 
firefighters and healthcare workers.  

The Naperville Fire Department has developed tiered Ebola response protocols based on information 
received from Edward Hospital, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 
(CDC) and the DuPage and Will County Health Departments as to the location 
and severity of Ebola in the United States. The Fire Department is currently 
operating in the awareness level of these protocols and would like the public to be 
aware of some of the precautions currently being taken. 

At this time, the Naperville Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) will be 
screening 9-1-1 callers based on their complaints, symptoms and travel history. 
Responding emergency medical personnel are made aware of the PSAP findings 
in a confidential manner and will take precautions to protect themselves and the 
patient accordingly. The Fire Department continues to outfit paramedics and 

firefighters with personal protective equipment such as gloves, masks, eye protection and gowns. 
Residents should not be alarmed if they see paramedics wearing masks, gloves and eye protection as 
this is a normal practice during any flu season. The donning of personal protective equipment is for the 
department's protection as well as for that of Naperville residents.  

The Naperville Fire Department is continuously monitoring CDC advisories and is in regular contact 
with local and county health authorities. As new practices and information become available, they will 
be put into place accordingly.  

For more information and resources you may visit any one of the following websites: 
¶ www.cdc.gov/vhf/ebola/ 
¶ www.dupagehealth.org 
¶ www.willcountyhealth.org 

The Illinois Department of Public Health has also activated a 24 hours a 
day, seven days a week hotline at (800) 889-3931 to answer questions 
about Ebola. People can call at any time with questions such as how Ebola 
is spread, who is at risk of being infected, when someone should go to a 
doctor, what hospitals and local health departments are doing to identify 
and control possible Ebola infections and other frequently asked questions. 

 -0- 
Visitors to The Conservation Foundationôs McDonald Farm in 
Naperville can now download an app for their smartphone to get a 
guided audio tour of the Farm. 

The tour features an audio description of the stops along the way as well as 
a few photos to scroll through while learning about the Farm. Visitors will 
hear a little of the Farmôs history, and learn about sustainable ideas such as 
planting native gardens, rainwater harvesting, organic farming, and 
renewable energy. 

The Prairie State Conservation Coalition, of which The Conservation Foundation is a member, 
developed the app. The app costs 99 cents and can be used to download other tours of parks and 
forest preserves in Illinois. 

The Prairie State Hike App can be downloaded from iTunes here  (http://bit.ly/1hJZArx) and the 
Android version at Google play here (http://bit.ly/1hJZsbA). 

Visit McDonald Farm at 10S404 Knoch Knolls Rd., Naperville 60565.   
-0- 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mUSLJwG03ifbare8dfqwhgez_tyZIKzMV8hXa5jT6Or3aBH-HzM_IS9Sc9OfwP9vpjiG_vvIDVkpiImBpJkrpiQt2JGM8GhafE708ioAwlDkigLs5xinKBecVDRLeIGfLBOJV9kPv3SsDnPYLpPznY_idJ1nlzj-pgk6HcU-Q_gbO9S1UUbyGw==&c=awoQdIhpVR7Kl2h1HSdikQk7_GRfcMaqMEMjKSnVjJMnRznUH81L6Q==&ch=B5qNjGq8AvpMp19F4G_M3PCuiE8dT817CP7b0fgA5yNDr7bC2lsn2A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mUSLJwG03ifbare8dfqwhgez_tyZIKzMV8hXa5jT6Or3aBH-HzM_IS9Sc9OfwP9v9FLSXKDn_cr1S5ZVRviCtp9vaK7uekKvWdp068mQX7mbPmAHJF3FA6yGL3WX_KctcpxzvvVgwoUk0rEC2AZQ4DH56sGKUqU0dwVnUjzzyF0=&c=awoQdIhpVR7Kl2h1HSdikQk7_GRfcMaqMEMjKSnVjJMnRznUH81L6Q==&ch=B5qNjGq8AvpMp19F4G_M3PCuiE8dT817CP7b0fgA5yNDr7bC2lsn2A==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001mUSLJwG03ifbare8dfqwhgez_tyZIKzMV8hXa5jT6Or3aBH-HzM_IS9Sc9OfwP9vPV61iYPFN58caSU0VqkLEg9POkglDyitmycN4ZI3WMbmKmh_7u8LmH37P6QH8IDxPDg-i7gtdJIuSkt8ir2My3ic70yc-HebxQMP5YJI-l1PG9Hq0vsiyQ==&c=awoQdIhpVR7Kl2h1HSdikQk7_GRfcMaqMEMjKSnVjJMnRznUH81L6Q==&ch=B5qNjGq8AvpMp19F4G_M3PCuiE8dT817CP7b0fgA5yNDr7bC2lsn2A==
http://bit.ly/1hJZArx
http://bit.ly/1hJZArx
http://bit.ly/1hJZsbA
http://bit.ly/1hJZsbA
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As of November 1, Republic Services, the Cityôs recycling hauler will no longer collect recycling 
from the rectangular 22-gallon containers. Residents can choose 
to keep their old bins or they may recycle their bins at the Recycling 
Drop-Off Center at 180 Fort Hill Drive anytime from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Tuesdays, Thursdays and Saturdays beginning August 1. Residents 
may also bring their bins at any time and leave them outside of the 
front entrance of the Department of Public Works located at 180 Fort 
Hill Drive. If residents do not want to keep or recycle the bins, they 
may put a note on the container stating ñgarbageò and put it out for 
pick up on their respective garbage collection day.  

-0- 
Do you know an outstanding District 204 staff member who is making a difference for our students? 

The Indian Prairie Educational Foundation (IPEF) has a long history of celebrating District 204 
educators. More than 800 educators have received the IPEF's annual Influential Educator Award.   

IPEF is teaming up with District 204 to introduce the new A+ Award. This 
monthly award recognizes District 204 staff members who go above and 
beyond to make a difference in the lives of our students.  

Nominations must include an essay (up to 500 words) describing how this 
staff member has positively impacted students. We strongly encourage 
student nominations. Parents, alumni, and community members are also 
encouraged to submit a nomination. 

¶ Nominations are due by the 10th of each month.  
¶ Nominations submitted will be kept for consideration until the end of the current school year.  
¶ Individuals are limited to submitting one nomination per year. 
¶ Nominees must be currently employed by District 204. 

To nominate a District 204 staff member, visit A+ Award.  

Mark Your Calendar. 
¶ Healing Field, November 4-11 - Metea Valley High School is hosting a Healing Field, a moving 

tribute to all those who have served our country. From November 4-11, the grass football field will be 
transformed into a patriotic display of 1,000 U.S. flags flying in tribute to the men and women who 
have sacrificed their time, talent, and even their lives in defense of our freedom. The community is 
invited to be part of this special event. To purchase a flag to honor a loved one, visit Healing 
Field.  The Healing Field is open to the public from Noon to 10 pm November 4, and from 7 am to 10 
pm November 5-11.  
For more information, including volunteer opportunities, contact Rudy Keller, rudy_keller@ipsd.org.  

¶ WAKE UP YOUR SPIRIT BREAKFAST. Tickets are now on sale for DuPagePads' 12th annual 
Wake Up Your Spirit Breakfast at 7 a.m. on Wednesday, November 5 at Benedictine University, 5700 
College Road, Lisle. Keynote speaker Jarrett Payton, son of late Chicago Bears running back Walter 
Payton, will complete the program. For more information, visitwww.dupagepads.org. 

¶ Marathon Pasta Party & Pep Rally, November 7 - Don Kern is a Guinness World Record 

holder, who ran seven marathons on seven continents in 25 days, 18 hours and 10 minutes. The 
community is invited to hear his compelling and inspirational story during a Pasta Party & Pep Rally 
from 6 to 8 pm on Friday, November 7 at Waubonsie Valley High School. Tickets are $22 and will help 
support the Team IPEF Naperville Marathon & Half Marathon runners who are raising money for 
District 204 schools and the Indian Prairie Educational Foundation. Order tickets online at:  Pasta 
Party & Pep Rally. For more information, Team IPEF.  

¶ Many communities seek solutions to improve water quality, green the community, and comply 
with permit conditions and numerical standards in TMDLs. One of the most efficient means to achieve 
multiple benefits is to retrofit a communityôs existing stormwater infrastructure, consisting of older 

detention basins and ponds, among other practices. On Wednesday, November 12, from Noon - 2:00 
P.M. a webcast will highlight a systematic and effective way to construct the retrofits. The webinar will 

http://www.ipef204.org/
http://www.ipsd.org/Subpage.aspx/APlus
http://ipsdweb.ipsd.org/newsfiles/news_65272_1.pdf
http://ipsdweb.ipsd.org/newsfiles/news_65272_1.pdf
mailto:rudy_keller@ipsd.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0015j9AFrLUzqfrUY5hSNznOKtQQjxJ06-GYPI9Rw6ysVjykkSsgTCPgKNskkD_VmU9j2EepHi-LL_n323aIk0p8X7IQGBuEEt9yp7SJJDUoYYgJzQAJTJIvcW_wAbxObQQfPeD8NMDRu9NAKfEMg9fwcK3hcQQ-p3nMgbEQuGrNnU=&c=ZOoNMv8RWpoIJ4O1vRXHhG9B7rR5W6DtEG4J3-9J8rzZtpko0_Bsow==&ch=mgR7_7PNsd1cU9K9TJ0TtXl-6JqKYs6ErHtI2g7n5Y3bHm6FrFJGJQ==
http://www.ipef204.org/get-involved/team-ipef-pasta-party-pep-rally-tickets/
http://www.ipef204.org/get-involved/team-ipef-pasta-party-pep-rally-tickets/
http://www.ipef204.org/get-involved/run-sponsor-team-ipef/
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be held at DuPage County's JTK Administration Building (421 N. County Farm Rd., Wheaton) in room 
1-500B. To register, email stormwatermgmt@dupageco.org.  

¶ DuPage Stormwater Management and The Conservation Foundation will be hosting a 
countywide workshop focusing on retrofitting and maintaining detention areas. The workshop will 

discuss regulations associated with these types of projects and how to get them underway, as well as 
highlight local examples. Municipalities, park districts and homeowners associations are all 
encouraged to attend the workshop at Benedictine University (5700 College Rd., Lisle). To register, 
email Jan Roehll. 

¶ Register now to learn how you can help your urban forest and your community prepare for 
the effects of climate. This two-day conference on November 18th and 19th at The Morton 

Arboretum, Lisle, IL will focus on practical concerns for those who manage trees in cities and suburbs, 
such as how the changes in climate are expected to affect tree biology and growing conditions; shifts 
and increases in pests and diseases; managing for extreme storms and severe drought; and how 
trees can help communities adapt to conditions such as greater stormwater loads. 
Registration and more information at: mortonarb.org/urbantreeconference 

 

Traffic Closures for Naperville Marathon and Half Marathon 

The upcoming Edward Hospital Naperville Marathon and Half Marathon will necessitate street 
closures and parking restrictions that will be in effect throughout the event on Sunday, November 9. 

The marathon and half marathon starts on Hillside Road behind Naperville Central High School at 7 
a.m. and finishes in the same location. Due to an increased number of participants and to ensure 

safety for these 
runners, this 
year's event 
takes place 
entirely on City 
and County 

streets, 
including areas 
that did not 
experience the 
race in 2013. 
Race route 
portions of 
streets will be 
maintained as 
"rolling" traffic 

closures 
throughout the 
six-hour event. 
For example, as 
runners pass 

mile marker one, nearby road closures will reopen by approximately 8:30 a.m. 

A comprehensive traffic control plan that shows no-parking zones, rolling closures and the times roads 
are expected to reopen is available at www.naperville.il.us/napervillemarathon.aspx. Traffic control 
plans for different sections of the City and entities that require special traffic control plans, such as 
area houses of worship, are included as separate links on the website. 

New this year is an interactive online marathon detour map that will allow residents, visitors and 
spectators to view real-time road closures and re-openings during the Naperville Marathon and Half 

mailto:stormwatermgmt@dupageco.org
mailto:jroehll@theconservationfoundation.org
http://mortonarb.us6.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=04696075b27b6887a368a4b35&id=417691a8ae&e=ddf30c3d5f
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-ofW2nVtylSUdOD7sU_Lj83KK58baKua6-vOkQDVTnVE90flyL1VwRKXZDE0iVzSBsf09uOifZg15AoG0-Fvj9iZ6lNysk0cl7oqBJDWi5YIz27yNO_gWkVtkUjeHdNxM7jbOQ7wF6bFfC9Qx62cZevQEvNKSlL9OeId9BCj7cNhAz8t8JPgi7hBPbMSnZTG_kKBk4rXQXKk5LsEhyp_0w==&c=94EPj-8X6B7IL-IiMdUa-FVsMcbilZC4fDwTJsxpZitZIfhP8GyCFQ==&ch=lZHGfwk1QBS8fc2P7PM0k52vWqNz2qWPqtNbyQoNlSf3VaX_PgL-Og==
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Marathon. The map, one of the first of its kind for a marathon or half marathon, also provides detour 
directions to help people enter and exit Naperville and get around the city throughout the race using 
major intersections. The map is available at www.naperville.il.us/napervillemarathon.aspx. 

The Parking and Spectator Guide, available at www.naperville.il.us/napervillemarathon.aspx  provides 
parking locations, preferred public spectator areas and walking and driving routes to these spectator 
areas. Shuttle service is being provided to and from the Burlington parking lot, located at the southeast 
corner of 5th Ave and Washington Street, to the intersections of Main Street and Porter Avenue and 
Jefferson Ave and Webster Street. Shuttle locations, routes and shuttle times are noted in the guide. 

Spectators are encouraged to use the shuttles and walking routes to spectator areas to help alleviate 
traffic on area roadways during the marathon and half marathon. In the near future, a guide will be 
posted to the website that shows accessible parking locations and information and specific areas for 
accessible spectator viewing. Please note that on race day there will be no spectator or participant 
parking on the Edward Hospital campus. 

Road closures and detours will be in effect near the following major 
roadways and intersections at the approximate times listed: 

* Hillside Road and West Street - 6:30 to 8 a.m. 
* Rickert Drive and West Street - 6:30 to 8:30 a.m. 
* 75th Street and Rickert Drive - 6:30 to 8:30 a.m. 
* Rickert Drive and Bailey Road - 6:30 to 8:30 a.m. 
* Bailey Road and Modaff Road - 6:45 to 8:45 a.m. 
* 87th Street and Modaff Road - 6:45 to 9 a.m. 
* Modaff Road and Dupahze Street - 7 to 9 a.m. 
* Dupahze Street and Seiler Drive - 7 to 9 a.m. 
* Seiler Drive and Gateshead Drive - 7 to 9 a.m. 
* Leverenz Road and Plainfield/Naperville Road - 7:15 to 9:30 a.m. 
* Leverenz Road and Book Road - 7:15 to 9:30 a.m. 
* Book Road and 87th Street - 7:15 to 10 a.m. 
* Book Road and 83rd Street - 7:15 to 10 a.m. 
* Book Road and 75th Street -7:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
* Book Road and Rickert Drive - 7:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
* Whispering Hills Drive and Oswego Road - 7:30 to 10:30 a.m. 
* West Street and Aurora Avenue - 7:30 to 10:45 a.m. 
* Mill Street and Ogden Avenue - 8 to 11:30 a.m. 
* Mill Street and Jackson Avenue - 8 to 11:45 a.m. 
* Washington Street and Jackson Avenue - 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.  
* Washington Street and Chicago Avenue - 8 a.m. to 2 p.m.  
* Washington Street and Hobson Road - 8:45 a.m. to 2 p.m.  
* Washington Street and Hillside Road - 8:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

Motorists should expect delays throughout the morning and early afternoon in and around the race 
area, take alternate routes and allow extra time to get to their destination. For more information, 
visit  www.naperville26.com orwww.naperville.il.us/napervillemarathon.aspx.  

  

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-ofW2nVtylSUdOD7sU_Lj83KK58baKua6-vOkQDVTnVE90flyL1VwRKXZDE0iVzSBsf09uOifZg15AoG0-Fvj9iZ6lNysk0cl7oqBJDWi5YIz27yNO_gWkVtkUjeHdNxM7jbOQ7wF6bFfC9Qx62cZevQEvNKSlL9OeId9BCj7cNhAz8t8JPgi7hBPbMSnZTG_kKBk4rXQXKk5LsEhyp_0w==&c=94EPj-8X6B7IL-IiMdUa-FVsMcbilZC4fDwTJsxpZitZIfhP8GyCFQ==&ch=lZHGfwk1QBS8fc2P7PM0k52vWqNz2qWPqtNbyQoNlSf3VaX_PgL-Og==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-ofW2nVtylSUdOD7sU_Lj83KK58baKua6-vOkQDVTnVE90flyL1VwRKXZDE0iVzSBsf09uOifZg15AoG0-Fvj9iZ6lNysk0cl7oqBJDWi5YIz27yNO_gWkVtkUjeHdNxM7jbOQ7wF6bFfC9Qx62cZevQEvNKSlL9OeId9BCj7cNhAz8t8JPgi7hBPbMSnZTG_kKBk4rXQXKk5LsEhyp_0w==&c=94EPj-8X6B7IL-IiMdUa-FVsMcbilZC4fDwTJsxpZitZIfhP8GyCFQ==&ch=lZHGfwk1QBS8fc2P7PM0k52vWqNz2qWPqtNbyQoNlSf3VaX_PgL-Og==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-ofW2nVtylSUdOD7sU_Lj83KK58baKua6-vOkQDVTnVE90flyL1VweQAnEdN6_UV-0hdFTn-5SEb3g0-s2z307FlsWkl6p1jscUhdX7H1qoJqUl8hKyj4r71G4eVlWhcGHVlXLAHL-EOFb7MfXLNGHRKirzShb37BZ4954kfTcs=&c=94EPj-8X6B7IL-IiMdUa-FVsMcbilZC4fDwTJsxpZitZIfhP8GyCFQ==&ch=lZHGfwk1QBS8fc2P7PM0k52vWqNz2qWPqtNbyQoNlSf3VaX_PgL-Og==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-ofW2nVtylSUdOD7sU_Lj83KK58baKua6-vOkQDVTnVE90flyL1VwRKXZDE0iVzSBsf09uOifZg15AoG0-Fvj9iZ6lNysk0cl7oqBJDWi5YIz27yNO_gWkVtkUjeHdNxM7jbOQ7wF6bFfC9Qx62cZevQEvNKSlL9OeId9BCj7cNhAz8t8JPgi7hBPbMSnZTG_kKBk4rXQXKk5LsEhyp_0w==&c=94EPj-8X6B7IL-IiMdUa-FVsMcbilZC4fDwTJsxpZitZIfhP8GyCFQ==&ch=lZHGfwk1QBS8fc2P7PM0k52vWqNz2qWPqtNbyQoNlSf3VaX_PgL-Og==
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 ACTHA News 

 
 

http://www.actha.org  

 

Upcoming Seminars: 

Rentals: Everything you wanted to know. The advantages/disadvantages, the process for limiting, 
leases, renters, and more. Plenty of time for Q & A Presenters: Attorney, Charles VanderVennet & Pat 
Bialek of FS Residential. Wednesday November 5, 2014 from 7:00 PM to 8:30 PM. Skokie Public 
Library, 5215 Oakton St. Skokie, IL 60077. Space is limited and pre-registration encouraged 

 

 

Loaves and Fishes News  

 Did you know that a $1 donation saves Loaves 
& Fishesô clients about $10 in services? Clients 

then 

reinvest into our local economy through rent, mortgage 
payments, utilities, transportation, and other household 
expenses. You can empower our neighbors toward self-

sufficiency! 

The $6 million Power of Community Campaign, which is 
Loaves & Fishes first public fundraising campaign, is all-in. 
Every donation received through December 31, 2015 
will be counted toward the $6 million goal and will help 
Loaves & Fishes achieve its strategic goals, such as 
empowering more individuals to become self-sufficient, 
reducing food insecurity and malnutrition in our community 
by providing healthy food and nutrition education, eradicating childhood hunger, and looking far into 
the future by establishing an endowment ïthere is so much you can be a part of! 

Loaves & Fishes, located at 1871 High Grove Lane, Naperville, provides multi-faceted programs, such 
as job search support, food assistance, skill-based classes and public benefit assistance, to low-
income, west suburban residents. Learn more about getting help, making a donation, or volunteering 
at http://www.loaves-fishes.org. 

 

Confederation Speaks Out on SB 16 (School Funding) 
SB 16, if enacted in its current form, would create a new framework for distributing the Stateôs limited 
education funding dollars in a way that would significantly reduce state education funding for 
Naperville area districts.  The bill is not a platform to reduce Illinois education funding everywhere. 
There looks to be roughly an equal number of districts gaining funding as losing funding. The Stateôs 
education budget cannot fulfill the needs of all districts, especially the poorer districts, and thus the bill 
seeks to reduce the state funding going to more prosperous districts and redirect it to poorer districts.  

SB 16 passed the Senate in the Spring and may or may not be considered by the State House in the 
post-election (lame duck) veto session. In anticipation of this possibility, the NAHC Board reached out 
to our seven area State Reps with the following letter: 

  

http://www.actha.org/pages/webinars/72.php
http://www.loaves-fishes.org/
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Dear Representative,  

The Board of Directors of the Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation supports efforts to 
provide all Illinois Public School students and districts with a baseline funding equivalency. 
However, we strongly maintain that Senate Bill 16, in its current form, is deeply flawed, 
misguided, and laden with damaging consequences for many school districts in this State, 
including all of those in the greater Naperville area.  

We realize providing school districts with the resources to properly educate students is not a 
simple task. Unfortunately, SB 16 attempts to provide a ñRobin Hoodò approach to school 
funding and, as a consequence, unfairly punishes locales which have resources (and also 
typically cost structures) that may exceed those in other districts. All SB 16 accomplishes is a 
reallocation of current, inadequate, state funding resources without addressing other critical 
issues within the funding conundrum including performance, efficiency, and the unfunded 
mandates that inflate school district expenses. A more in depth comprehensive effort is needed 
to address the education funding woes in Illinois, and SB 16 would only delay this necessary 
review.  

If passed in its current form and signed into law, the effect on your constituents within our area 
would be either increased local taxes to make up the lost funding, or significant cuts to education 
programs. Neither are acceptable outcomes. We therefore join with the public school districts in 
the Naperville Area and ask that this Bill be defeated if presented for a vote in its current form. 

NAHC members attending the October meeting ratified this Board position and we encourage our 
members to reach out to their State Representatives and let their individual voices be heard as well. 

 

For Healthy Trees, Plants and Shrubs, Keep Watering  

The Morton Aroboretum reminds us - Donôt forget to keep watering as the season 
draws to a close. Itôs especially important to water evergreens and any trees, 
shrubs, or perennials planted within the last two years, says Sharon Yiesla, Plant 
Clinic assistant at The Morton Arboretum. 

When transplanted, plants lose much of their root systems. It takes a year or more 
for them to regrow enough roots to efficiently gather water from the soil, and until 
that happens, they need more moisture in the soil than more established plants. 

In the fall, Yiesla says, they need watering to store water and starches in their root 
systems to get them started in the spring. 

Evergreens need water because they keep their water-filled leaves all winter and they go fully dormant 
in the cold months. On sunny, relatively warm days they still will perform photosynthesis, the food-
making process, and they need water to do it. Otherwise their leaves will dry out and die. 

This is a special danger for evergreens with broad leaves rather than needles, such as boxwoods, 
although needled evergreens need water too. 

Water trees and shrubs with a slow dribble from the end of the hose for a long time, Yiesla says. 

Place the hose right at the base of the plant, or farther out under the branches with older, larger  trees 
and shrubs. Make sure to place the dribbling hose beneath the foliage of an evergreen so the water 
reaches the roots. Donôt use a sprinkler or depend on rain, she says, because the foliage of 
evergreens can shed water like an umbrella away from the root zone. 

Water these needy plants deeply once a week until the ground freezes, Yiesla says, to help them get 
through the winter and thrive in spring. 

 



  

16 

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations.  Please feel free to reproduce 

any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters. 

Free Seminar For Association Board Members 
Baum Property Management (BPM), whose clients include 
condominium, town home, single family home and commercial 
community associations, is partnering with local industry 
professionals to present an educational seminar to Homeowner 
Association Board members on November 20.  

Association directors are invited to a Legislative & New Law 
Update, co-sponsored with ACTHA & State Rep. Stephanie Kifowit.  
This seminar will also be at the Eola Community Center, 555 S. Eola Road, Aurora from 7:00 ï 9:00 
p.m. For more information call Baum Property Management at 630-897-0500. 

 

Detention Basin Workshop - Their purpose, who is 
responsible and how to maintain them 
That pretty pond or other water feature in your subdivision isn't just another nice amenity; it is a 
hardworking, special place that plays a critical role in managing your community's stormwater.  These 
detention basins help protect your property from flooding, recharge groundwater and help improve the 

health of our rivers and streams. DuPage County Stormwater Management and The 
Conservation Foundation are pleased to present a free workshop for municipalities 
and homeowner's associations on County regulations and requirements for these 
basins, how they function, and recommendations to help ensure yours is adequately 
maintained.  You will also learn about the benefits of "naturalized" detention and see 
examples of basins that were retrofitted to incorporate native plants-adding beauty 
and functional habitat (which may also serve as a deterrent to geese). 

The workshop will be held on Thursday, November 20.  Registration will begin at 
3:30 and the workshop will be held from 4:00 - 6:00 PM in the Krasa Center conference room at 
Benedictine University, 5700 College Rd., Lisle, IL 60532. A FREE, light snack buffet and beverages 
will be provided.  We will also be raffling off two rain barrels that were generously donated by Bedrock 
Earthscapes. To reserve your spot, please email Jan Roehll by Nov. 18.  

 

mailto:jroehll@theconservationfoundation.org
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News from the DuPage Childrenôs Museum  
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 News from Naper Settlement 

  
Naper Settlement is a nationally accredited, 
award-winning outdoor museum set on 12 magnificent acres in the heart of Naperville, where history 
comes to play and community comes to connect. The Naperville Heritage Society is the administrator 
of Naper Settlement. With a commitment to the community and a focus to the future, the mission of the 
Naperville Heritage Society is to collect, document, preserve and support the history of Naperville, 
Illinois, past and present. For more information, visit napersettlement.org or call (630) 420-6010. 

-0- 
Although the village building interiors are closed to the public during the winter season (November ï 
March), the Settlement is open Tuesday-Friday, 10:00 am-4:00 pm with admission ($5.25 for adults, 
$4.75 for seniors 62+ and $4 for youth 4-12. Naperville residents are free) including a self-guided 
audio tour of the village grounds and Visitor Center, where you will find a changing exhibit hall and our 
award winning "Brushstrokes of the Past" exhibit, and the tavern. The Museum will be closed 
Veteran's Day, Thanksgiving Day and the day after (Nov. 28, 2014) 

-0- 
First Congregational United Church of Christ is one of the oldest churches in Naperville, founded in 

1833, just two years after the town was settled in 1831. Last year, members of the congregation 
wanted to make sure that 180 years of the churchôs records were in safe-keeping for the next 

generations to appreciate. Roy Grundy, a member of the church and a local historian, along with the 
churchôs pastor, the Rev. Mark Winters, asked Naper Settlementôs Curator of Research Bryan Ogg if 
the museum would be interested in caring for the documents. The answer was a resounding ñyes.ò 

 ñThese records not only chronicle the history of the church, but also the history of the community from 
its earliest years,ò Ogg said. 

Grundy is a local expert on the Scott family, one of the earliest pioneer families in the area, and he 
also helped facilitate, along with Gale Pewitt, the restoration of the Civil War cannon, which is located 
in Napervilleôs Central Park. 

ñI hope that our church is a role model, so other churches in the community will step forward to 
preserve their records, too,ò Grundy said.  

The records have been transferred from exposed bookshelves at the church to the climate-controlled 
archives at Naper Settlement where staff and volunteers re-housed the material into 25 acid-free 
boxes. The acid-free tissue, mylar sleeves, and folders, in which the items are kept helps to stabilize 
the books and paper, which will be given accession numbers and cataloged. 

November Events @ Naper Settlement 
Eleanor Roosevelt ï ñFirst Lady of the Worldò - Jessica Michna as Eleanor Roosevelt shares with 
the audience the First Ladyôs tragedies and triumphs as part of the History Speaks Lecture Series from 
4 to 5 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 9 at Naper Settlementôs Century Memorial Chapel. Born into the opulent 
wealth of Americaôs ñGolden Age,ò Eleanor would grow from a shy, homely orphan into a confident, 
driven woman. Despite her personal tragedy, she would emerge as a champion of civil rights, author 
and stateswoman.  She is best summed up by President Harry S. Truman, who called her ñThe First 
Lady of the World.ò Tickets at the door are $7 adults and seniors; $6 youth 4-12 and students. Save 
$1 on advance tickets by calling (630) 420-6010. Visit www.napersettlement.org. 

Weed Ladies Winter Floral Sale - The Weed Ladies winter sale features holiday-themed floral 

arrangements and accessories and will be held from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 13 to Saturday, 
Nov. 15 and from 1 to 4 p.m. Sunday, Nov. 16 in the historic Daniels House at Naper Settlement. 
Admission is free to the sale. Custom arrangements are also available by calling (630) 305-5289. 

www.napersettlement.museum 
523 South Webster Street 
Naperville, Illinois 60540 

(630) 420-6010 
(630) 305-5255-fax 

http://www.napersettlement.com/
http://il-napersettlement.civicplus.com/index.aspx?nid=85
http://www.napersettlement.org/
http://www.napersettlement.museum/
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Dick Locher: Storyteller & Artist Exhibit- Opens Friday, Nov. 14 - Pulitzer Prize-winning artist Dick 

Locher, best known for his illustrations of Dick Tracy, shares personal stories about his life and work in 
this very special exhibit, curated by Naper Settlement. In the intimate setting of the Heritage and 
Naper Galleries, discover the inspiration behind this renowned artist's work, in his own words. 

Tea & Trivia: Gone with the Wind - Celebrate the 75th anniversary of this classic movie from 2 to 
3:30 p.m. Saturday, Nov. 15 as The Tea Ladies guide you through little-known facts about the book, 
movie and author, and will test your memory with trivia games. Enjoy tea and treats in the Pre-Emption 
House Tavern. Tickets are $23 per person. Reservations are required; call (630) 420-6010. 

Naper Lights - Stroll Naper Settlementôs grounds at 523 S. Webster St. in Naperville, and experience 
a magical holiday lights celebration from 5 to 9 p.m. Thursdays through Sundays beginning on 
Thanksgiving Day, Thursday, Nov. 27 through New Yearôs Day, Jan. 1. Naper Lights is presented by 
The Sunrise Rotary Club of Naperville. Admission is free, but donations will be accepted. 

Victorian Holiday Traditions - Celebrate the season from 3 to 5 p.m. Saturday, Dec. 6 with a guided 

tour of the Martin Mitchell Mansion, followed by an informative presentation about the history of the 
holiday in the historic tavern. Learn about holiday traditions, such as Christmas trees, ornaments, 
peppermint pigs and the Christmas pickle. Sip tea and munch on holiday cookies while enjoying a 
presentation by one of our Victorian costumed interpreters. Be prepared to walk outdoors to the 
mansion. Tickets are $18 per person; $16 for Naperville Heritage Society Sustaining Members. 
Reservations are required; call (630) 420-6010. 

 

 

Park District Updates 
Stay connected with the Naperville Park District throughout the year by following them 
on Facebook, Flickr, Twitter, LinkedIn and Park Talk Blog.  Sign up for e-news by 
visiting their homepage at www.napervilleparks.org 

-0- 
The Naperville Park District Winter 2015 Program Guide will be delivered to Naperville doorsteps 
beginning Thursday, November 13. If you are a Naperville resident and do not receive yours 
by November 17, please call 630-848-5000 to request a prompt redelivery through 
Monday, December 1. 

The virtual version will be available at www.napervilleparks.org on Monday, November 10. 

Beginning Monday, November 17, Program Guides also may be picked up at our facilities: 

Å          Naperville Park District Administration Building, 320 West Jackson Avenue 
Å         95th Street Center, 2244 West 95th Street, 2nd floor 
Å          Knoch Knolls Nature Center, 320 Knoch Knolls Road 
Å          Alfred Rubin Riverwalk Community Center, 305 West Jackson Avenue 
Å          Barn Recreation Center, 421 West Martin Avenue 
Å          Springbrook Golf Course, 2220 West 83rd Street 
Å          Naperbrook Golf Course, 22204 West 111th Street/Hassert Boulevard, Plainfield 

In addition, they will be available at: 
Å          Naper Boulevard Library, 2035 South Naper Boulevard 
Å          Nichols Library, 200 West Jefferson Avenue 
Å          Ninety-fifth Street Library, 3015 Cedar Glade Drive 
Å          Naperville Municipal Center, 400 South Eagle Street, Main Level 

Registration Dates to Remember: 

Residents may drop off completed registration forms as soon as they receive their Program Guide; 
forms are accepted at the Administration Building, 95th Street Center or Knoch Knolls Nature Center. 
These registrations will be processed in the order received concurrently with online registration.       

http://www.napervilleparks.org/
http://www.napervilleparks.org/
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Monday, November 17 at 8:30 a.m. - resident online, phone-in, walk-in and form input for all winter 

programs other than Spring NYS and Premier begins.          

Thursday, November 20 at 8:30 a.m. - Nonresident online, phone-in, walk-in and form input for all 

winter programs other than Spring NYS and Premier begins.        

Tuesday, December 2 at noon   - Resident online and form input registration for girls Spring Naperville 
Youth Soccer and Premier begins. 

Wednesday, December 3 at noon - Resident online and form input registration for boys Spring 

Naperville Youth Soccer and Premier begins. 

Thursday, December 4 at noon - Resident and nonresident phone-in, nonresident online, walk-in and 
form input registration for boys and girls Spring Naperville Youth Soccer and Premier begins. 

-0- 
On Friday, Oct. 24 at its annual ñBest of the Bestò awards ceremony, the Illinois Association of Park 
Districts presented its 2014 Partnership Award to the Naperville Noon Lions Club & Foundation and 

the Naperville Park District for their collaboration to enhance parks to benefit the community. 

ñThe Naperville Noon Lions are well known in our community for their hugely popular Turkey Trot 5K, 
which supports their mission to help those with sight or hearing impairments,ò said the Park Districtôs 
executive director, Ray McGury. ñWe are pleased to partner with them in projects that further their 
mission and also support parks and recreation in two unique locations in Naperville.ò 

In 2013 and 2014, the Naperville Noon Lions Club and their associated Foundation supported two of 
the Naperville Park Districtôs major 
capital projects that will help meet the 
recreational needs of youth, those with 
disabilities and the entire community.  

The first project was the 2013 
renovation of Knoch Park near 
Napervilleôs downtown.  The Club 
provided a drinking fountain along the 
new trail near the ball fields. The fountain serves walkers and runners, an estimated 8,000 ball players 
and spectators annually, thirsty pets, and crowds of up to 250,000 that walk through the park during 
Ribfest each July 4th weekend. The fountain helps support a healthy lifestyle, which is a priority both 
for the Park District and the Noon Lions. 

In the second project, the Club helped fund accessible educational signs along the trails at Knoch 
Knolls Nature Center, which opened on October 2, 2014 in south Naperville. The Clubôs contribution 
will support the addition of a mobile tour system in 2015 that will provide, via mobile devices, both 
audio and visual information linked to the signs. Audio descriptions and text will assist those with sight 
and hearing impairments, while enriching the nature center experience for all visitors. 

-0- 
Students from all five Naperville area high schools are invited to participate in the first-ever Open Mic 
Nite hosted by the Naperville Park District Youth Ambassadors. The event will be held from 6:30-
8:30 p.m. on Saturday, Nov. 1 at the Riverwalk Eatery, located near Rotary Hill.  All interested high 
school artists are invited to perform. No registration is necessary; participants may attend the event 
ready to perform. For details, contact Program Manager Fred Gusel atfgusel@napervilleparks.org 

The event is free, with snacks and beverages available for purchase at the Eatery. 
-0- 

The Park District received word of its excellent financial standing from two organizations within 2 days. 

On Monday, Oct. 20 the Park District received a letter announcing that the Government Finance 
Officers Association (GFOA) awarded the District the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in 
Financial Reporting for its 2013 comprehensive annual financial report (CAFR).  The District has 

received this award annually since 1982. 




